MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE RECREATION BOARD, APRIL 30, 2022 ANNUAL PARK WALK-THROUGH

In attendance:

- Tammy Benovic
- Brenda Tombaugh
- Tom Roberts
- Jim Van Dyne
- Kathy Maruca
- Tom Brown
- Jen Sheldon

1st stop - Boat Ramp - phase one completed-2nd phase just starting
2nd stop - Lake Cliff Playground - looks good needing a part of roof fixing
3rd stop - Napier Park - looks good - a couple of slides need repairing

Lawrence Park Recreation Board

Minutes of Meeting on December 4, 2022

The board met at 7:30 pm in the Commissioners meeting room. Tammy Benovic, commissioner, James Van Dyne, chairman and new members Jacob Hordych and Jen Cadden were there in person, member Thomas Brown was contacted by phone to provide a quorum vote. Vote was unanimous.

The Board approved these dates: April 29 for a walk-through inspection of township parks beginning at 9am at the Boat Ramp parking lot and then progressing through other township parks and playgrounds.

As the township has traded the Clark Austin Field Complex to Iroquois School District in return for the tennis courts, Park area 1 was changed from the entire Lake Cliff park area to only the boat ramp park and the Lake Cliff playground and park area South of Lakeside Drive was reassigned as park are 5, now the responsibility of Jacob Hordych. Jen Cadden is now responsible for area 6; Elbowtree, Memorial and Beute Parks. Area 4; Curtis Playground and Priestly Avenue park was reassigned to Kathy Maruca.

Also discussed was the sharply increased practice of residents letting dogs off their leases in township parks. Commissioner Benovic said she will look into posting signs.